


MEMORANDUM 

TO: Scott R. Niehaus, Village Manager 

FROM: William J. Heniff, AICP, Director of Community Development 'b4.o 

MEETING DATE: August 18, 2022 

SUBJECT: Approval of Building Inspection Consultant Services for 2022 

B & F Construction Code Services 

The Community Development Department generally utilizes a blend of in-house and third-party 
services to meet the building permit inspection demands required as part of the construction 
approval process. In the past, B & F Construction Code Services, Inc. provided such services to 

meet demand. 

Staff seeks concurrence from the Village Board for approval of a contractual services agreement 

with B & F for 2022. B & F has competently performed assigned inspection activities and approval 
of this request would help ensure that the inspection processes would remain unaffected. The 

agreement is based upon an hourly need basis. 

For reference purposes the Village has paid B & F the following 

2020 
2021 

2022 ( to date) 

$67,977.08 
$37,169.36 
$44,624.70 

The decrease in cost for the 2021 calendar year was a result of filling the vacant Building 
Inspector position. In 2022, the department suffered the unanticipated loss of the Building 

Inspector and this position, to date, remains vacant. As a result, B & F has once again covered 
the demand for inspection services. 

With other large permits pending, the department will need to ensure that timely inspection 
services will be available for contractors and the public. The incurred costs from such services is 
derived primarily from collected permit fees. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the Village Board of Trustees authorize the signature of the Village 
Manager on the attached agreement with B & F Construction Code Services, Inc. to perform 

selected engineering inspection activities for the 2022 calendar year. 
















